
To:  Board of Education 
 
From:  Kathy Johnson, executive director, finance 
  Patrick Kelly, director, career and technical education 
 
Re: Scrapping Donated Vehicle 
 
Date:  November 26, 2018 
 
 
Background: 
In October, 2017 a 2006 Pontiac Grand Prix was donated to Lawrence USD 497 
Automotive Technology program.  This happens occasionally and provides a 
tremendous resource for teaching students the technical requirements for automotive 
repair.  Donated vehicles can be disassembled and students can practice repairs on 
equipment with fewer repercussions than working automobiles. 
 
This item has been used in classes for over one year and is no longer viable for 
instruction.   
 
 
Rationale: 
Lawrence USD 497 Board Policy DFM states that excess or unusable district-owned 
property, equipment and materials shall be disposed of at the discretion of the board.  
The Lawrence USD 497 automotive teacher has worked with his advisory board to 
identify a salvage shop that would be willing to tow and take possession of the vehicle.  
Heartland Auto Salvage is willing to tow and salvage the vehicle for $150.00.  Funds 
from the disposal of this vehicle will go directly back into the automotive technology 
program.         
 
 
Recommendation: 
Administration recommends approving the disposition of the donated 2006 Pontiac 
Grand Prix to Heartland Auto Salvage and that any proceeds from the disposal of 
property go back to the automotive technology program.   
 
 
Motion:   
“I move that the Board of Education approve the disposal of a donated 2006 Pontiac 
Grand Prix to Heartland Auto Salvage and that any proceeds from the disposal of 
property go back to the automotive technology program.” 
 

 


